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This is a month for new things for us. We’ve published the first results from our research projects placing social workers in schools and devolving budgets to social workers, we’ve announced a new project in Bolton evaluating new supervision arrangements for designated safeguarding leads, and announced a host of new local authorities we’ll be working with on our research into Family Group Conferencing and Family Drug and Alcohol Courts. 

Also this month, we’ve created a new legal entity - hopefully soon to achieve charitable status - as a part of our road to independence. To support this new status, we’re trying to recruit new trustees to help guide and advise the organisation as we move into the future - if this is something you might be interested in, please get in touch!

Early signs of promise in two pilot studies
We were delighted to publish the interim reports for two of our Change Projects pilots - placing social workers in schools and giving devolved budgets to social workers.

The pilot project placing social workers in schools in three local authorities in England - Lambeth, Southampton and Stockport - is showing early signs of improving inter-agency working and building more collaborative relationships with children, young people and families.
Read more

Our pilot project devolving budgets to social workers in Darlington, Hillingdon and Wigan to allow them to find creative solutions to family problems has been broadly viewed as popular by practitioners, despite some initial issues.
Read more

New programme in Bolton offering social work supervision for DSLs
We are delighted to announce a new project with Bolton Council which will test a new model for supporting schools in their duties to safeguard children and young people. The pilot will provide Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) in up to half the primary schools in the Bolton area with supervision by an experienced social worker.

This project is the first of its kind for the Centre, as it has been devised by a principal social worker in Bolton Council, and will be designed and evaluated by an independent evaluator - NIESR.
Read more

Announcing our new local authority partners for FGC and FDAC
Along with the Department for Education, we are delighted to announce our local authority partners for the first two projects launched under the Supporting Families: Investing in Practice programme

After an open application process and thorough assessment we are delighted to be able to announce over 40 local authority partners from across the country. A full list of partner local authorities is available here. We are also pleased to announce our evaluation partners. Coram will design and run the evaluation of Family Group Conferencing and NatCen will lead on the evaluation of innovative variations on Family Drug and Alcohol Courts. 
Read more

New entry in our Evidence Store - trauma-informed models in out-of-home care
The new entry in our evidence store, published this week, looks at trauma-informed models in out-of-home care settings. While the models evaluated (ARC, CARE and the Sanctuary Model) do show promising signs of improvement in children's behaviour, the strength of evidence is very weak. All seven studies included in the review were conducted in the US, so it is unknown whether these interventions would be successful in other contexts. We provide case studies, useful contacts and resources for those interested in learning more about trauma-informed models.

Help us understand how to support social workers in forecasting decision-making 
Take part in our online survey to help us understand how best to support social workers to make good and wise professional judgements in which they can be confident. We need 600 social workers to spend about 30 minutes reading some referral information and answering some questions about what you think might happen next. For every participant we will donate £5 to charity - split evenly between Trevi House and Become.
Take part

New Young Advisors meet
On Thursday 22 August we were joined by two of our new Youth Advisors, Orran and Kieran. Our Youth Advisors were chosen following a competitive recruitment process, and provide us with a different perspective on the views and needs of children and young people experiencing children’s social care. The highlight of the day for us was getting Orran and Kieran’s input into the research design for the Strengthening Families, Protecting Children trials. We’re excited to be working with these insightful young people, and we have learned a lot from them already. We are looking forward to our third advisor, Amy, joining us at our next meeting.
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We’re looking for new Trustees to join us
We’re seeking new Trustees to join us as we become an independent charity. We are looking for people who:
· Are committed to ensuring children and families in contact with the care system are effectively supported;
· Can help us think long term and strategically
· Have strong communication skills and a critical and curious mind
· Understand how complex systems operate and can be improved
We particularly encourage applications from individuals with experience working in children's social services. The deadline for applications is 20 September, and more about the role can be found in our information pack.
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